
 

Thomas C. LaPuppet 
 Deceased. 

Past Member – USJJF Board of Directors 

Past Member – US Ju-Jitsu Masters Caucus 

 

We are very sad to announce the death of martial arts pioneer Thomas LaPuppet Carroll on March 23rd, 

1999. Master LaPuppet was a member of the USJJF and USAKF Board of Directors and a Regional Representative 

for the New York Metro area. 

Master LaPuppet was one of the true pioneers in the American Martial Arts community, and was loved and admired 

by many. He will be very much missed. 

The USJJF Leadership and its members extend our deepest condolences to Master LaPuppet's family, friends and all 
that knew and loved him. 

 


